
Cabinet-in-Confidence

Subject: Submission

I support Container Deposit Scheme Legislation at the national level.  As a local government Councillor I am only too aware of the huge costs to Council of having to clean up litter, most of which is plastic containers of some sort, particularly water bottles.  As well as the litter on our streets and in our parks, there is the problem of litter in our stormwater systems, which cause flooding because it blocks drains once the rain starts.  Given the known increased incidence of weather extremes, such as heavy downpours, the damage to property by blocked drains causing flooding, will only increase.  Claims for property damage will increase insurance premiums, and thus be an additional drain on Council budgets.  Many local governments struggle to finance the necessary infrastructure as it is; removing a cost to Council, by pricing containers, and thus making them attractive to retain and not litter, will assist our bottom lines.  
Yours sincerely
Helen D. Harris OAM
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